NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF
NGB AN DRUG STORES

April 1, 2014

The Honorable Representative Austerman

The Honorable Representative Stoltze

Honorable Members of the House Finance Committee
Alaska State Legislature

Juneau, AK

RE: CS for House Bill 324 N

Dear Representatives Austerman and Stoltz and Honorable Members of the
Commiittee,

On behalf of the members of the National Association of Chain Drug Stores (NACDS)
operating Alaska, 1 would like to respectfully share our concerns with House Bill 324
- amending the Controlled Substance Prescription Data Base. For the record,
NACDS represents 820 of the 1,093 pharmacies in the State of Alaska. Those
pharmacies employ over 101,000 full and part-time Alaska State residents and pay
over $811 million in State taxes. We are also members of the Alaska Pharmacists
Association and are well represented by Caren Robinson.

In Section 4 (c) we respectfully ask the committee to amend the language to read as
follows: (c) The board shall maintain or contract with a database provider to
maintain the database in a-seeure real-time [AN}-ap electronic file JOR-BY-OTHER
MEANS] or by other means established by the board that is accessible to a
pharmacist or practitioner to facilitate the use of the datebase for the
identification of ...

Rationale: On-line, real-time data reporting and processing is highly problematic, cost-
prohibitive disruptive and provides little if any additional benefit. While a handful of
states have attempted to implement such a requirement, these states have experienced
implementation delays that continue even now.

Real-time reporting of dispensing data does not improve practitioners’ ability to
identify a history of abuse. Patterns of patient abuse of controlled substances are
revealed over time. Practitioners ultimately need to be able to look back over the
weeks to determine whether there are patterns of abuse with particular patients.
Weekly reporting provides timely data to compile the scope of histories necessary to
accomplish this aim.

Section 7. AS 17.30.205 is a new Section to the existing law that NACDS respectfully
requests be deleted.
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